
MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF VISITORS 

OF VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY 

March 14, 1979 

A special  meeting of the Board of Vis i tors  was held on Wednesday, March 14, 

1979, a t  6:00 p.m. in the Pres ident ' s  Dining Room and the 910 West Franklin S t r ee t  

Conference Room. 

Present were Drs. Blanton, Gayle, Johnson and Nemuth; Messrs. Grey, Norris, 

and Shumate; and Mesdames Fewell, Sa t t e r f i e l d ,  Stone and Thalhimer. Absent were 

Messrs. Bli ley,  Dabney, Sco t t  and Seaborn. Also present  were Drs. Ackell, Bel ler ,  

Brooke, Hall, and Woods; Messrs. Bruegman, Guerdon and Ross; Miss Cosby and Mrs. 

Price. Representatives from Peat, Marwick, Mitchell & Company included Messrs. T u r k ,  

Putney and Robinson. Also present from the VCU Control ler ' s  o f f i c e  were Messrs. 

Mazur and Taylor. 

Fol lowing dinner, Mr. Guerdon presented a br ief  overview of the  accompl i shments 

of the f inancia l  accounting system s ince  the l a s t  r epor t  t o  the Board in  March, 1978. 

Mr. Guerdon reported t h a t  there  a r e  a number of indicators  of the adminis t ra t ion 's  

responsiveness t o  Board needs. Some of these include: 

. Annual Financial Statements 

. Continued Development of Financial Reporting 

. Briefings on Federal and S t a t e  Compliance Requirements 

. Response and Follow-up t o  All Audit Reports and Management Let ters  

Periodic indicators  expected from independent t h i rd  pa r t i e s  would include: 

. Auditor 's  Opinion on Annual Financial Statements 

. Auditor 's  "Management Letter ' '  Evaluating Our Systems of Internal  

Accounting Control 

. Reports from the Universi ty 's  Internal  Audit S ta f f  

. Audit Reports on Sta te-  and Federally-Sponsored Programs 
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Mr. Edward J. Mazur, Controller, presented a report dealing with the status 

of major finance division functions and projects as of March, 1979. He also dis- 

cussed the reorganization of the Controller/Treasurer's offices. This item is 

nearing the end of the review process at the State level. However, it has taken 

one year to accomplish this. 

Mr. Fred Turk reviewed operational indicators with the Board. He also re- 

viewed proposed reports to the Board. These included: 

. Summary State of OperationsIBi-Monthly 

. Balance SheetIBi-Monthly 

. Statement of Changes in Fund BalancelBi-Monthly 

. Annual Audited Financial Statements/Annual 

. Notes to the Financial StatementsIAnnual 

. Narrative Description of University Status and OperationsIBi-Monthly 

. Selected Key Indicators of University Status and Operations/Bi -Monthly 

Mr. Dan Robinson discussed with the Board their overall relationship with the 

University. He indicated that there is a thin 1 i ne between pol icy making (Board's 

responsi bi 1 i ty) and management (administration's responsi bi 1 i ty) . 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 
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Approved : 

G I 

5yndham B. Blanton, Jr., ~ e w  


	bov19790314_01.tif
	bov19790314_02.tif

